
 

UBL opens March 31; TTS and ETB opening 
delayed (update to be provided on March 31)  
March 30, 2020 
All APFA flight attendants 
 
Teams are working 24/7 to process April’s flight cancellations. Unfortunately, it’s clear we 
will not be able to run TTS as we anticipated and previously communicated on March 31. 
We know delaying TTS is a huge inconvenience, however running it with so many 
sequences still needing repair (failing continuity) could lead to a worse outcome – with 
undesirable awards or no awards at all.  TTS and ETB will not allow for trading or dropping 
of sequences failing continuity.   

Here is what we know 

UBL -  ballots open March 31 at 0900 central time 

UBL ballots will open March 31 at 0900 central time for all bases and allow for requests for 
April 1. UBL will run at 1445 HBT and award prior to ROTA which will run at 1500 HBT. 

March 31 UBL ballot opens  0900 central for all bases 

March 31 UBL runs for processing UBL 
requests for April 1 

1445 HBT 

TTS/ETB  Delayed  An update will be provided 
on 3/31 

 

TTS and ETB -  first run is delayed – update to be provided March 31 

You may ballot in TTS, however the timing of the first run is to be determined. The last thing 
we want is to open TTS with all the sequences failing continuity and it not process 
correctly.  This was a difficult decision and your awards will be better if we hold the ballots 
for a few days, allow for more repairs to be accomplished, and then run TTS.   

How do I know if my sequence is failing continuity? 

On your HI1 (current month schedule) or HI2 (last/next month schedule) you’ll see an 
asterisk (*) next to the sequence number. You can access your HI1 or HI2 through DECS 
or on Crew Portal click the FOS screen box to the right of your calendar and select either 
your HI1 or HI2. 



 

 

On your HI3 (sequence detail) it specifically says ‘Sequence Failed Continuity’ 

 

 

 

 

Example of TTS failed continuity: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will let you know when TTS and ETB will open as soon as we are able to, and we 
apologize for the continued challenges with your April schedule. 

 

Melanie Rennels 
Manager, Contract Administration 
Melanie.Rennels@aa.com  
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